COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, November 9, 2013
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Nancy J. Fishell, Elise Fitzsimmons, William F. Maier, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Lucy A. Ferriss and Dennis B. Guerri 
Public Present: None.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:04 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from September 7th, 2013 – Mr. Lerner confirmed that everyone present has the September meeting minutes in hand. Mr. Lerner stated that he has a few minor changes and reviewed them. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous Approval.
Approval of the Meeting Minutes from October 12th, 2013- Tabled until the end of the meeting or a later date, pending committee members review.
3. Dam Management Updates -

a. Big and Little Robin Dam Project- Progress Status Report- Mr. Lerner read aloud a letter from Mr. Root that he received, which stated that both projects are substantially complete. Mr. Lerner noted that the dam landscaping, which included grass, small trees and shrubs in the reclamation areas was planted later than expected.  Mr. Lerner further noted that the contractors representative, Robert Schuster has been made aware of this shortcoming and he has assurances that RC&D Inc. will be back in the Spring of 2014 to make sure the landscaping is completed to the contract specifications and the satisfaction of the district.  
b. Low Level Outlet Flow Control Storage & the District’s Emergency Action Plan (EAP) - Mr. Ronzio briefly explained how these two apparently different topics are tied together. He stated where the low-level outlet controls are located and noted that the devices are not interchangeable. Mr. Lerner stated that at this point they are beyond the end of the hurricane season when an emergency most likely would occur and do not anticipate anything to happen between now and the spring. Mr. Maier asked whether the Conservation Commission has be notified about how the new devices would affect the lake’s drawdown in the event of an emergency. , Mr. Ronzio noted the Conservation Commission has not been formally been made aware of any changes since a new EAP hasn’t been drafted by the district but that in the case of a declared emergency by the governor a drawdown could be initiated. Nancy made a motion to have Mr. Ronzio to purchase two extra sets of keys for the Big and Little robin dam low level outlet flow control devices, Elise seconded; Unanimous Approval.

c.  Alan A Dale Drive - Culvert Damage/SFRMD Bill - Mr. Lerner briefly reviewed the reason the district received a bill for $2,475.00 to replace a damaged culvert on Alan A Dale Drive. He explained that prior to any work being done the roads and culverts that would be used by the district’s contractor were inspected. At that time one of the culverts under Alan A Dale Drive at the eastern entrance to Little Robin dam was found to be damaged. The district, the district’s engineer and the contactor took pictures of this defect. Mr. Lerner then took a moment to explain the agreement they have with the Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District. Mr. Lerner stated he has forwarded the bill it to the district’s treasurer as well as to RC&D. A copy of the bill was passed around for committee members to review. Mr. Lerner noted that RC&D as part of its obligation under the contract is willing to reimburse the district for the cost of the required repair after the district reimburses the SFRMD for the alleged damage to the culvert. Mr. Ronzio explained that Attorney Goodman is aware of this issue. Committee members expressed concern regarding the amount of the bill, as it appeared to be inflated given the fact that the culvert was previous found to be defective. 
Mr. Eldred made a motion that a letter be drafted and sent to the Road District, requesting that they provide prevailing wage statements and all supporting documents in order to move on the payment of the bill, Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval.   

d. Ecosystem Flow Routing Structure Inspection - Mr. Ronzio stated that the device looks fine and appears to be functioning properly however unlike the manner in which the device was protected from damage in the old spillway the new device is very exposed and that exposure could potentially could subject it to damage and/or vandalism. He then postulated several solutions but concluded that Ecosystems should be consulted since any changes might affect the devices performance. Mr. Maier and committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Maier stated that he would make the appropriate phone calls and report back at the next meeting.
e. Big and Little Robin Dam Access Control - Gating, Signage & Safety - Mr. Ronzio noted that there are several issues regarding access to both dam sites. He noted that it has been suggested that the district give the Becket Police, Fire and Ambulance departments a key to any gates installed at these sites in the event that emergency safety services are needed. Mr. Ronzio stressed the importance of keeping the areas secured to prevent damage to dam’s downslope surface especially during the first year, as the grass covering is easily degraded. Mr. Ronzio noted that the new spillway at Little Robin dam is unprotected. He explained that an oversight in the plan did not take into account the new height of the sidewalls and the need for fencing like the one installed at Big Robin spillway.  He then suggested several types of gate and fencing products that are readily available which could be installed in the spring. Mr. Lerner asked if the district has funds to pay for this unforeseen expense, Mr. Ronzio stated that they do not, as the dam construction budget has been spent but there may be funds available in the operating budget’s reserve account. Mr. Ronzio agreed to do some price checking and report back to the committee. 

f. Lancelot Dam Project - Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements - Mr. Ronzio first discussed the Tom property, which is in the last stages of foreclosure by the Town. He further reported that the property is quite dilapidated and will most likely be condemned.  Mr. Ronzio noted that Attorney Goodman is involved and is currently talking with the Town’s administrator. Mr. Lerner questioned whether or not they have the funds available to start some of the survey work that needs to be done. Committee members agree that they should have enough funding in the treasury by February. Mr. Lerner suggested that the district move ahead with the survey work at their earliest possible time and stated that the district’s goal should be to have all preliminary work completed by next summer. The committee agreed.
g. Lancelot Outlet – Beaver Solutions Flexible Pond Leveler- Mr. Taylor reported that the flexible pond leveler system had been installed and with the level of the lake down, you can see the exposed pipe. Mr. Ronzio noted that the spillway boards had been removed just prior to the leveler’s installation. The plan was to leave the boards in place this winter as the leveler would not work without them. He then asked if the last board could be re-installed, Mr. Taylor was not sure. Committee members agree that no new beaver activity on Lancelot has been reported. Mr. Ronzio noted that he has a complete list of all the trappers given to him by Mass Wildlife.
h. Dam and Beach Maintenance Contracts - Summer 2014 - Mr. Lerner noted a bid package need to be prepared. Mr. Maier stated that they first needed to agree on what exactly needed to be done at each location. Mr. Ronzio suggested that the committee or its designee require prospective bidders to attend a walk-through so they all know what is expected. The committee agrees to do its assessment walkthrough in early spring.
i. Material Storage Area Easement and Lease Arrangements - Committee members briefly discussed the easement site on Sherwood Drive. Mr. Lerner stated that the SFNA, through its attorney, had sent a contract/lease for use of the site to the Road District. Mr. Lerner further noted that the Road District unanimously voted to reject the contract/lease at their most recent prudential committee meeting because there were to many stipulations. Committee members briefly discuss the large mound of dirt that is present on the property. Mr. Ronzio noted that the district could utilize some of this fill to extend parking/picnic areas at various beaches. He explained that there should be enough fill to level off several sites. Committee members agree that it would be beneficial to the entire community. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to have the district move forward with the proposed project in the spring, Ms. Fischell seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

4. Lake Management

a. Aquatic Controls Tech - FY 2014 Plans - Mr. Maier reported that the aquatic invasive species survey has not been completed, however he has received a bill. He stated that the bill is $6,500.00. Mr. Maier further stated that he plans on speaking with Ms. Vstecka prior to the Conservation Commission November Meeting to discuss mechanical harvesting. Mr. Maier also informs the committee that the district’s current Notice of Intent is good through November of 2014. 
b. Invasive Weed Control- Mechanical Harvesting - Mr. Maier stated that he has a quote for $4800.00 that would repair the cutter like new. He stated that if the committee approves this request   he could approach the SFNA to see if there are still funds in the SOLO account to cover this cost. Mr. Ronzio notes that they will need to find someone to actually run the machine. Mr. Maier stated that he would have someone come in for a day to provide complete training. Committee members agreed they would have to be careful in selecting individuals to do this work because of the liability that exists. Mr. Maier stated that if the district spent the $4800.00 on this repair it would definitely recoup the monies spent on repairs because of the reduction of chemical expenses saved over many seasons.  Committee members discuss and state that they could always go back and apply for chemical treatment if deemed necessary.  Mr. Eldred made a motion for Mr. Maier to go to the Conservation Commission to gain approval and permission to use said machinery and to further speak with Mr. Wallenberg to secure the $4800.00 from the SOLO account to fund the repairs therein, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval.
5. Beach and Boat Management

a. Beach Water Testing Housatonic Basin’s Recommended Plan 2014  Mr. Maier stated that he has informed Housatonic Basin that they really need to start from scratch with the district regarding the beach water-testing program.  Mr. Maier stated that he spoke with two representatives from Housatonic Basin and has made arrangements to meet with them in April to discuss what went right this past season and what went wrong. Mr. Maier stated he has hopes that they will be paying less for beach water sampling and testing this year than last. Mr. Maier invited anyone who is interested to attend. Mr. Lerner suggests that maybe they shouldn’t wait until April, stating that January or February may be more beneficial. Committee members agree. Mr. Ronzio informed the committee that Housatonic Basin Sampling & Testing supports returning to bi-monthly testing for beaches that meet the state requirements.
b. Beach Sand Replenishment-2014 Swim Season - Discussion tabled until further date. 

c. Boat Ramp - Mr. Lerner reported, stating that the district may need to compact or replace the loose stone that the contractor placed on boat ramp as part of re-grading the Will Scarlet beach parking lot in the spring.
6. Property Acquisitions/ Donations-Status Report - Mr. Ronzio stated that that there may be a property available on Maid Marion Lane.  Mr. Lerner advises the price of the small ranch with a tight tank has now dropped to $70,000 and it could be used for a district office. Committee members agreed that it would be nice to have a place for formal work and storage. Mr. Lerner asked committee members to give it some thought and they will discuss it further at a later meeting. 
7. Website - Mr. Lerner again reminded everyone that Ms. Ferriss is still looking for photographs.
8.Post Annual Meeting Requirements-Open Meeting Law/Conflict of Interest/State Ethics - Mr. Lerner noted that the two members that have yet to complete the course and that they do so as soon as possible.
9. Any other business to come before the Committee - Mr. Lerner asked committee to consider moving the February and March meetings to the third Saturday instead of the second. Committee members see no issue with the proposed change.
10. Public Input - None
11. Review Correspondence - Committee members read and review all correspondence received.
Warrant #4 FY2014 Operating Budget - Mr. Lerner reviews all bills and expenses presented on the Warrant #4. Mr. Eldred made a motion to accept the warrant as presented; Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Warrant #4 FY2014 Dam Management - Mr. Lerner read and reviewed Warrant #3. Mr. Taylor made a motion to accept the warrant as presented; Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Adjournment  - Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Fitzimmons seconded; Meeting is adjourned at 12:15 AM.    

Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, December 4, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________
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Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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